ARKANSAS BUSINESS EDUCATION ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

January 28, 2008

I. CALL TO ORDER
The executive board meeting of the Arkansas Business Education Association was called to order by President Angie Hutson at 8:30 a.m.

II. MINUTES

Minutes of the previous meeting were presented, corrections made, and approved

III. OFFICER REPORTS

A. President’s Report – Angie Hutson announced that additional rooms are available for more interest sessions at ABEA Conference

B. President-Elect – Carrie Bengston reported on interest session topics. A request was made for presenters and contact information. 

C. Treasurer’s Report – Kerry Eliason distributed a copy of the report and announced that the beginning balance was $45,495.75 and there was a net income of $29,390.37. A breakdown of ABEA 2007 Conference expenses totaled $18,958.68 and an estimated budget for the 2008 Conference is $21,545.00. The 2006-07 actual budget was discussed and it was announced that we were under budget by $677.31. An Income and Expense Report from SBEA 2007 Conference was presented. An amount of $10,000 was allocated for the conference, and we had a remaining balance of $3,528.28 after all expenses were paid. The treasurer’s report was accepted. The 2007 – 08 budget was discussed and it was decided to add $300 for Lesson Plan Awards, $500 for the FBLA Hospitality Room, $500 for additional workshop rooms for the conference, and $400 for officer shirts. The budget total is now $26,105.00 The budget motion was made by Angela McCallie and seconded by Dr. Linda Bean to approve the budget. The motion passed.
D. State Department Report – Sandra Porter was not present.

E. SBEA Report – Terry Roach reported that the comments from conference attendees were positive and complimentary. The attendance for the conference was good.

IV. STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Awards – Dr. Linda Bean reported that the Request for Nominees Nominating Form will request two email addresses for summer contact. A discussion was held to determine a more simplified method for awards deadlines. The date was changed for soliciting nominations for awards. The deadline for nominations will be March 1 and awards applications will be due June 1. Retiree awards will be limited to ABEA members only. 

B. Membership – Angela McCallie announced that we currently have 375 ABEA members and our membership for NBEA had reached 99% of the established membership goal. The membership committee worked on the following items:

1. Recruitment plans for new members

2. Lesson Plan Awards – one award per district

3. Discussed having ABEA officers be more active with other members during conference

C. Nominating – Dr. Linda Bean requested nominations for continued board member service. Mary Wyatt was nominated to serve as President-Elect. Angie Hutson nominated Holly Balducci to serve as Secretary, Dr. Linda Bean nominated Kerry Eliason to serve as Treasurer, Dr. Terry Roach nominated Lisa Hotsenpiller to serve as Editor. Nominations were sought for open positions—Vice President, District II Representative. Linda Burns was nominated for District I Representative, Carole Anderson was nominated for District III Representative, and Jimmy Stroud was nominated for District V Representative. Other items discussed by the nomination committee were:

1. All open positions will be sought publically and nominations must be made by May 1.

2. Retiree names must be determined by June 1.

3. The nomination committee will select one nominee for each position
4. Any person nominated but not selected by the committee can submit their name during the business session when requesting open nominations

5. Officers were requested to write information about their office’s specific job duties and send them to Dr. Roach, Angie Hutson, and Lisa Hotsenpiller by March 1.

6. Create an appendix to the by-laws on board procedures

V. PRERSIDENTIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Publications – Lisa Hotsenpiller reported on the ABEA newsletter. A deadline of February 29 was announced for articles to be submitted and topics should correlate to the workshop topics. Each officer is requested to write an article. The Treasurer’s Report will be made available on the ABEA website. An open request will be made for newsletter articles. The deadline for Fall newsletter articles is September 12.

B. Student Organizations – Lisa Hotsenpiller reported that the membership numbers for FBLA are still down.

C. Scholarship – Jimmy Stroud announced that the scholarship forms will b available March 1 and must be submitted by June 1.
D. Website – Lisa Hotsenpiller requested that an item be added to the Program of Work. Under Goal 4 change “current membership directory” to “officer directory”. Conference Registration forms will be available on the website in both Word and PDF format.

VI. NEW BUSINESS

A. Board Resignation

B. Michael Lintz was recommended for appointment as District II Representative to serve the remainder of the term. Called to vote—all approved.

C. 2008 Conference

1. Decoration Committee – Linda Burns was appointed Chairperson. The theme will be ABEA Red Hot

2. Registration Committee – Kerry Eliason will handle registration duties. Carrie Bengston, Mary Wyatt, Terry Roach, and Michael Lintz will assist. Weekly registration updates will be placed on the website so registrants can view their registration. Any registrant who has registered buy no paid by conference time will be required to pay on-site registration fees at the registration desk.

3. Foundation – Silent Auction/Raffle – Jimmy Stroud was appointed as chairperson. Each board member will bring one silent auction item, 3 – 5 door prizes and one raffle item.

D. Review Awards Criteria

E. Review Nomination Criteria

F. Other

1. Leadership Seminar – Continue to include in conference program and follow last year’s program of seminar. Each district representative is responsible for bringing an attendee and also attend the seminar. The Leadership Seminar should also be included in the Program of Work under Goal 5 and will be the responsibility of the executive director.

2. Raffle – The names drawn for raffle items will be randomly generated by the computer and winners will select their prize.

VII. ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

VIII. ADJOURNMENT
Dr. Terry Roach made a motion to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,
Holly Balducci

ABEA Secretary

